
Date: 1/25/2017 2:07:52 PM 
Subject: RE: Meeting with LAC

From: Burton, Kenneth <krburton@aging.sc.gov>
To: Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov>

Dickinson, Gerry <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov>
CC: Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>

Next Wednesday is open for me at this point. 

Thanks,

Ken Burton
Finance Manager
Lieutenant Governor's Office
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
Phone: 803-734-9917 
Fax: 803-734-9887
krburton@aging.sc.gov

From: Watson, Dale
Sent: Wednesday, January 25, 2017 9:14 AM
To: Burton, Kenneth; Dickinson, Gerry
Cc: Morris, Steve
Subject: Meeting with LAC

Ken, Gerry;

Are you available to meet with the LAC representative next Wednesday? If so, is morning or afternoon better? 

Thanks,

dale
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